
MARION TOWNSHIP ZONING COMMISSION 

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

 

March 6, 2025 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Marion Township Zoning Commission was held on Thursday, March 

6, 2025, at 1228 East Fairground Street, Marion, Ohio. 

 

Meeting called to order by Vice-Chairperson, Stan Werling. 

 

Members present:  Mauri Morse, Marilyn Smith, and Stan Werling.  

 

Motion made by Ms. Smith, seconded by Mr. Morse, to approve the minutes of the February 2025 

meeting as read. 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 

 

None received. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Mr. Morse asked the secretary to clarify the Proseuctor’s correspondence from the February meeting. 

The secretary explained the correspondence dealt with the procedure for publishing public hearings.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

The Zoning Inspector advised that Josh Daniels would be bringing a rezoning application for property 

located behind the Southland Mall.  His request will be to rezone the property from OIA to R2. The 

Zoning Inspector also advised that a variance request may be coming for property located across from 

the Annex.  That request will be heard by the Board of Zoning Appeals. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

 

None discussed. 

 

MOTION 

 

Motion to adjourn by Ms. Smith, seconded by Mr. Morse.  All voted “yes”. 


